
Executive Director’s Report – March 8, 2022 

FROM – Ted Lewis 

RE: Monthly Report - February / March 2022 

 

1. Amended Budget – Following last month’s meeting we submitted the budget 

amendment (to cover the cost of the damaged main in route 35) and the change 

was approved by the DCA on February 10 

 

2. Route 35 Damaged Main – The work on the main has been completed and 

invoices have just arrived as this is being written – they are being reviewed by T&M.   

It appears the total cost for work will be in the range of $180,000 (and that does not 

include the resurfacing work we will have to do after the excavation settles for 90 

days).   Herb televised the other mains in the area and feels they need to be lined to 

try to avoid another problem like this.  He sent the recording to T&M for their review 

and recommendations. 

3. Emergency Repairs – In addition to the Route 35 issue, we had a number of 

other unanticipated repairs including – 27 Maxwell ($17,500 to replace a damaged 

lateral), Pine Brook Road ($14,194 to repair a forced main damaged by FMERA’s 

contractor) and 66 Oak Lane ($15,000 to repair a broken clean out). 

4.   FMERA – T&M is working on survey and topography data for the project pending 

information on what type of development might be expected on the site; soil 

borings are currently underway.  T&M contacted me to inquire as to our 

preferences with regard to the design of the pump station that will be required – I 

referred them to Herb 

5. Old Orchard Pump Station –T&M is reviewing shop drawings submitted by the 

contractor- there is no schedule for component delivery so we do not know when 

the work may be done.  I received a lien form from one of the subcontractors which 

I referred to Mr. Bonello.  

6. Office System Upgrade – Gloria has a session scheduled with Edmunds (3/10 

&11) which will complete our upgrade of the office computer system. 

7. AEA Reports – We were finally able to update the Board members contact 

information so all should be getting AEA reports and information.  

8. Sun Eagles Area – We still have not received the connection fees due on 

the project.   

9. Borough Take Over – I have not heard anything new regarding the Borough’s 

plans. 


